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United States of America
OCCUPATIONAL SAFETY AND HEALTH REVIEW COMMISSION

1120 20th Street, N.W., Ninth Floor
Washington, DC 20036-3457

Phone: (202) 606-5400
Fax: (202) 606-5050

Secretary of Labor,
Complainant,

v.
Imperial Sugar Company; Imperial-Savannah, L.P.,

Respondent.

Region 4
OSHRC Docket No. 08-1104

OSHA Inspection No. 310988712

Notice Of Docketing and Instructions To Employer

Notice is given that the above-captioned case contesting the citations issued from the above-cited
inspection was received by the Commission on July 30, 2008, and assigned the docket number listed
above. All future documents and communications relating to this case should include the docket
number and should be served on all parties.

Enclosed are copies of the following: (1) a Guide to Review Commission Procedures, (2) a form

notifying your affected employees of the contest of the citations, and (3) a return post card notifying
the Commission that the above-cited employer has notified its employees of this fact. Rule 7 of the
Commission's Rules of Procedure sets forth the necessary procedures for posting and advising
affected employees of this action. Failure to comply with these posting procedures and failure to
complete and return the enclosed post card immediately upon receipt of this letter may result in the
dismissal of your notice of contest. If you intend to request Simplified Proceedings, mail your request
to the Executive Secretary within 20 days after the date of this notice and send copies to all parties.
See Section 4 of the Guide.

Commission Rule 35 requires that corporate employers disclose all corporate parents, subsidiaries,
and affiliates when they file an answer or any other initial pleading. The rule also states that corporate
employers have a continuing duty to notify the Commission of any change in the information. The
Secretary of Labor is now represented by the Regional Solicitor. If you have settled this matter or you
desire to settle this matter you should contact the Regional Solicitor at (404)302-5435. You are
advised to consult the Guide to Review Commission Procedures to answer any questions regarding

this matter. f!.H1::I.4~~~/~
Ray H. Darling, Jr.

Date: August 1, 2008 Executive Secretary
Phone: 202-606-5400

This notice has been sent to:

For the Secretary of Labor:
Stanley E. Keen
Regional Solicitor
Office of the Solicitor, U.S. DOL

Atlanta Federal Center
61 Forsyth St., N.W. Rm.7T10

Atlanta, GA 30303

For the Employer:
Charles H. Morgan, Esq.

Alston &Bird LLP
One Atlantic Center
1201 W. Peachtree Street

Atlanta, GA 30309


